
Minutes	of	the	BWWGA	Committee	Meeting	
Friday,	January	11,	2019	

Bretton	Woods	Recreation	Center	
	

In	attendance:	Caroline	Barbeau,	Diane	Carnvale,	Laura	Chen,	Christine	
Ebrahimzadeh,	Michele	Egan,	Yuky	Kwon,	Cndy	Miller,	Cynthia	Walden;	absent:	
Susan	Edwards	
	
1. Survey	Results	

	
-	80%	responded	and	only	one,	not	a	current	member,	said	they	would	like	to	
join	BWWGA	
	
-	BWWGA	sponsored	golf	activities:	the	reason	most	often	cited	for	not	
participating	in	those	activities	is	that	the	respondent	didn’t	feel	skilled	enough;	
preferred	days	for	engaging	in	the	activities	are	Tuesdays	and	Thursdays,	
followed	by	Saturdays;	most	cited	that	they	enjoyed	team	events	more	than	
individual	ones,	with	the	exception	of	Stablefords,	with	a	favorite	event	being	the	
Triple	Play.	
	
-	Most	respondents	indicated	that	they	would	prefer	to	be	informed	of	events	by	
single	subject	emails.		Chris	Convey	has	agreed	that	he	will	include	BWWGA	
events	in	the	overall	BW’s	newsletter	as	well	as	issue	individual	emails	for	each	
event	to	the	BWWGA	membership.		The	Committee	agreed	on	the	idea	of	posting	
BWWGA	events	on	a	bulletin	board	in	the	Pro	Shop.	

	
2. 2019	Event	Calendar	

The	 calendar	 of	 events	was	 reviewed	 and	 finalized	 for	 inclusion	 on	BWWGA’s	
website	and	handbook.	 	The	Committee	decided	to	skip	the	BWWGA	Guest	Day	
in	 favor	 of	 a	 more	 informal	 outreach	 to	 golfers	 in	 other	 clubs.	 	 A	 “Nine	 and	
Wine/Dine”	event	to	reach	out	to	potential	members	was	scheduled	for	Friday,	
June	21,	2019	(summer	solstice).	

	
3. 9th	Tee	and	Lake	Update	

The	cost	of	fixing	the	lake	on	hole	#9	will	preclude	relocation	of	the	red	tee	box	
on	that	hole	this	year.		Diane	will	meet	with	BWRC’s	manager	and	the	contractor	
in	charge	of	the	repairs	to	get	a	better	idea	of	what	is	involved.	

	
4. 2019	Opening	Meeting	

The	 opening	meeting	will	 take	 place	 on	 Saturday,	March	 23,	 at	 11:30am	 over	
brunch.	It	will	be	followed	by	a	review	of	new	golfing	rules	to	be	conducted	by	
Chris	Convey.		

	
5. Other	Issues	

Trophy:	Diane	and	Caroline	purchased	a	trophy	for	the	Honorary	Cup	
	



Handbook:	 	 will	 now	 include	 information	 about	 the	 MPG,	 District,	 and	 State	
teams	and	coordinators	for	BWWGA.	
	
Website:	 Caroline	 continues	 to	 investigate	 how	 to	 better	 integrate	 BWWGA	
information	into	BWRC’s	website.	
	
Photos:	Michele	took	photos	of	the	Committee	members	and	will	provide	photos	
for	BWWGA’s	website	and	handbook	
	

Next	Committee	Meeting:	with	no	further	business,	the	meeting	was	adjourned	at	
12:00	p.m.		The	next	meeting	will	take	place	on	February	11	at	11	a.m.	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	


